Bakewell St. PO Box 26, Cranbourne 3977

Ph: 5996 1744 Fax: 5996 1370

CRANBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL EWSLINK

<mark>ww.cranbou</mark>rne-ps.vic.gov.au



Issue 2 February 15th 2012

Calendar

Principal's News

UPCOMING EVENTS

Family Visit/ Sausage Sizzle Wednesday March 22

Preps commence school full-time Monday March 5

Labour Day Holiday Monday March 12

Last day of Term 1 Friday March 30

Students have been very enthusiastic starting the specialist timetable this week. The programs have focused on trying new things.

The PE program focused on learning the etiquette and rules for using the Mini Golf course. Students played in pairs and were very supportive of each other whilst putting.

The Art program gave students the opportunity to experience a variety of textiles and techniques, creating some beautiful pieces of art work.

The Personal Development program was all about knowing who you are and what qualities you have.





We have had many visitors to our school during the past week. It is pleasing to receive the positive feedback from all of our visitors who have been very impressed with the learning communities that have been established in our school.

Please accept an invitation to visit the school next Wednesday evening 22 February (between 5pm-6pm) so you too can see what is happening inside the Learning Community of Cranbourne Primary School. There will be free sausages for students and their immediate family members available.

Cheryl Van Deursen (Principal)

Awards

We would like to congratulate all of our Prep students who attended their first assembly this week.

They demonstrated support, responsibility and confidence.

Thought of the week -

'Every child is an artist. The problem is how to remain an artist once we grow up.'

Pablo Picasso

SCHOOL NEWS

Student Birthdays

Happy
Birthday
to all the
students who
celebrated
their
birthdays this
week

Bailey S.

Joshua A.

Kaylah D.

Kaiya D.K.

Eric Z.

Teagan C.

Alaric L.



Stars of the Week

Congratulations on all your wonderful efforts this week!

	Name	Reason
Prep	Caitlyn C.	Confident
Prep	Arnob S.	Responsible
Junior LB	Arwen G.	Responsible
Junior MC	Jay W.	Adaptable
Junior HM	Liam G.	Cooperative
Middle RA	Heath G.	Adaptable
Middle MD	Rebecca N.	Cooperative
Middle NJ	Christopher S.	Confident
Middle MR	Gareth R.	Responsible
Senior GA	Corey L.	Cooperative
Senior RP	Lexus T.	Confident
Senior GR	Courtney Z.	Persistent
Senior IW	Zac T.	Adaptable
Art	Jasper R. (JHM)	Creative
P.E.	Justin L. (MMR)	Cooperative
Personal Dev't	Sarah S. (MMD)	Confident
Administration	Layla P. (JHM)	Cooperative
Leadership	Victoria C (SGA)	Support

House Points

No points awarded this week

From the Office

A reminder to families who have not vet returned their forms that were sent home last week to please do so as soon as possible. currently have We student with an immune deficiency so we would appreciate immediate notification if your child comes in contact with chicken pox, whooping cough, measles or mumps. All notices, money and forms are to be given to classroom teachers - NOT the office.

Receipts for money received will be sent home with students.

CURRICULUM NEWS

The School Library!

It has been wonderful to see parents and students taking advantage of the new open hours for our school Library. We are hopeful that more of you will visit the new Library space during these times.

Students will still have access to the Library during learning times, however the focus of these sessions is to promote an appreciation of Literature and develop research skills and positive attitudes to using the Library effectively, in a responsible manner. Students will be able to borrow during these sessions.

To provide further opportunity for students to borrow, the Library will also be open:

Tuesday – Friday mornings 8.30 – 8.45am, and afternoons 3.15 –3.30pm *Di Fernand (Assistant Principal)*



STUDENT NEWS

Congratulations to all of our students who participated in the Athletics trials yesterday





Everyone was supportive, persistent and put in their best efforts!

COMMUNITY NEWS



Thank-you to all the families who shopped at the Good Guys over the holidays and brought in their Cranbourne Cash vouchers – congratulations to those families who had members of their extended family also shop and collect youchers.

RITCHIES CARD

Thank you to the families who continue to shop at Ritchies and use the benefit card. The school continues to receive donations from the fundraising program.

SCHOOL BANKING

School banking is **every** Friday



Parent & Friends Association (PFA)

We would like to invite new and current members for a cuppa and a chat at 6:30pm on **Tuesday 28th February** to find out about Cranbourne Primary School PFA.

This will be followed by our meeting at 7pm in the Staff room and everyone is welcome to attend.



Thank you PFA Members

Our first official fundraiser will be a sausage sizzle at Bunnings on Saturday 2nd March.

We hope to see you there – please tell your family, friends and neighbours.

